MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

September 14, 2009

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on September 14, 2009 in the library’s research area.

Present:






Absent: Mary Ann Clendenin
 


Don Adams


Helen Menke


Janice Taylor


Anne Bourner


Steven Gerlach


Richard Cavalier
 
Darlene Prest




Domenica McDonald

Cristy Stupegia  Librarian


The minutes of the June 8, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Steven Gerlach and seconded by Darlene Prest to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Correspondence-A thank you note from Susan Colbert for the board’s support of the mini-construction grant was read.

Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer’s reports for the months of June, July and August were reviewed. It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steven Gerlach to accept all the reports.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Anne Bourner to pay the bills and all outstanding bills.  Motion carried unanimously.  It was moved by Helen Menke and seconded by Richard Cavalier to request a written contract for cleaning services.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Helen Menke to approve the board meeting schedule for 2009-2010.  Motion carried unanimously.

The Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees reviewed 75 ILCS 5 found in the Illinois Laws & Rules, January 2008 and the recently published Administrative Ready Reference during their board meeting on Monday, September 14, 2009.  Included in the review were the powers and duties of trustees, the library’s material policy, the Library Records Confidentiality Act.  The board also discussed an investment policy, reviewed the Non-Resident Fee Calculation possibilities and will assist the director in submitting an annual report by April 30th.  

Old Business- None

New Business- None

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Darlene Prest to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Bourner;

Secretary, pro tem 

NOTE: The June meeting will be June 14th at 6 p.m.






